
October 14, 2016 
 
To:                          Council President Filipovich and Councilors 
 
Subject:                 10:00pm Closing Time for Specific Parks  
 
 
Pursuant to Duluth City Code Section 35-9.3, please be advised that it is my intent to officially close the 
overlooks and pull outs along Skyline Parkway at 10 pm. Please note that this provision is not applicable 
to any person who is driving a vehicle along Skyline Parkway. 
 
We have anecdotal information that an early closure was agreed upon in 1988, but the formal notice 
cannot be found in our files. In order to ensure proper authorization, this letter will serve as the formal 
notice moving forward.  
 
A request has been made by Parks staff and Police officers to officially sign Skyline Parkway for a 10 pm 
closing. There have been significant problems with vandalism and other disturbances and posting the 
area closed at 10 pm will allow the Police to enforce this should the need arise. 
 
Thank you for considering this. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lindsay Dean 
Parks and Recreation Manager 
ldean@duluthmn.gov 
(218) 730-4309 
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